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CONVENTION STRUCTURE BEING USED 
FOR PARTISAN POLITICS

BY ROBERT M. TENERY

There are some denominational employees 
who seem to harbor the strange idea that 
they have the right to live off of Baptist 
tithe money while they forward their own 
partisan political purposes. We saw the 
first signs of it when Southern Baptist 
Jimmy Carter was in the White House. To
ward the end of his term, it began to ap
pear as though the press stories in some 
Baptist papers were put together by Car
ter's Campaign Manager. Soon after the e- 
lection, defeated political candidate Wil
liam Elder penned a bitterly anti-Re?.gan 
article which was carried in the Student 
Magazine published by the Sunday 
School Board. At the time, Sunday 
School Board President Grady Cothen 
gave assurances that it would not be the 
policy of the Sunday School Board to dab
ble in partisan politics and ordered that 
an article be secured from another point of 
view and published in the Student magazine. 
Then, that would be the end of political 
involvement by the Sunday School Board. 
As far as we know, the Sunday School Board 
has steered clear of any further political 
pronouncements. There have been no more 
articles written with a purely political 
slant.

N.C. PROGRAM

Later, Elder was invited to participate 
in a Conference here in North Carolina 
sponsored by the Christian Life Council on 
"The Crumbling Wall" at which he gave the 
same anti-Reagan speech. At that time, we 
questioned the propriety of the Christian 
Life Council in allowing such a bitter and 
biased address against the President of the 
United States without allowing some repre
sentative to speak for the other side so as 
to lend balance to the program. The Direc
tor of the Christian Life Council stated 
that the only provision on theprogram was 
to allow for questions. Of course, that 
program was only attended by a small hand
ful of people even though it cost a bundle 
to put it together.

Now, we are seeing partisan political 
articles appear in Baptist Press releases. 
We are not talking about such things as the 
matter of appointing an Ambassador to the 
Vatican. That is clearly a Church/State is
sue and Baptists have a long standing posi
tion on that. There is near unanimity on 
that issue and Reagan has his lumps coming 
for that. This writer is one who has pro
tested to the White House information line 
about the appointment of an Ambassador to 
the Vatican and the establishment of dip
lomatic ties. That is an issue that 

Baptists should be speaking about. South
ern Baptists spoke out about such a move 
when Baptist Harry Truman made the same 
move during his Presidency from which he 
later backed away.

POLITICAL ACTIVITY

But we are disturbed about something 
quite different. An example of the latest 
partisan political activity is reflected in 
a December 5 Baptist Press Release written 
by Stan Hasty who is an employee of the 
Baptist Joint Committee on Public Affairs 
but who writes many Baptist Press Releases. 
In the December 5 release Hasty lifted a 
report from the Washington Post concerning 
the visit of President and Mrs. Reagan to 
the Shiloh Baptist Church in Washington 
D.C. for the taping of a Christmas special. 
The release quoted a maintenance worker as 
referring to Reagan as the"cheese President" 
and as saying "He could be doing more...'" 
He quoted from the Head Chef of a nearby 
soul food restaurant as saying "i don't 
hate the man. A lot of poplei here hate 
the man but I feel that he is doing all 
that he can." The article went on to state 
that the Reagans have "attended church 
services infrequently. since coming to the 
Nation's Capitol nearly three years ago..." 
The Press Release, distributed by Baptist 
Press to all of its subscribers, did not 
deal with anything of real significance to 
Southern Baptists. It was obviously the 
purpose of the article to criticise the 
President and his visit to a Black Baptist 
Church only provided the excuse to write 
such a critical article.

THE HUNGER FLAP

The "Christmas special" release was fol
lowed by another Baptist Press Release, al
so written by Stan Hasty quoting Edwin 
Meese as saying that the Government has no 
"authoritative figures". demonstrating that 
there are hungry children in America. 
Meese said, "I haven't heard any authorita
tive figures". Hasty quoted Paul R. Adkins 
Director of Christian Social Ministries for 
the Southern Baptist Home Mission Board in 
Atlanta, as saying thatMeese's statement 
was "downright silly". He quoted Adkins as 
further stating that "The man is really in
sensitive to the needs of human beings dur
ing this time of econmic crisis."

Hasty further quoted David Lockhart of 
the Southern Baptist Christian Life Commis
sion as saying "... Here is more 'bad 
news' from the Administration. The poor 
and hungry have not heard much good news 

from the Reagan Administration and it is 
extremely bad news when a top Presidential 
Aide declares that the poor and hungry do 
not exist." Of course, Meese did not say 
that they did not exist. He simply said 
that hunger was not widespread. Lockhart 
further stated that statements like Meese's 
"may provide a key to understanding the 
callousness and lack of concern which has 
frequently been displayed by policies and 
budget priorities of the Administration..."

James Dunn, Executive Director of the 
Baptist Joint Committee on Public Affairs 
was quoted as saying, "Most of us need no 
more studies to convince us that hunger is 
rampant in this land of plenty. Serious 
initiatives dealing with hunger must come 
from the White House." Then, Dunn issued 
the most blatant political statement of all 
when he said, "With the national elections 
in 1984, all Americans should be interested 
in public policy affecting hunger ..."

Of course, there is another side to the 
issue. An AP Release carried in the Raleigh 
News And Observer on December 30 quoted 
Dr. George G. Graham as stating that the 
United States does not have a major hunger 
problem and that black children may be the 
best nourished group in the Country. Dr. 
Graham, a member of the President's Task 
Force on Food Assistance, is a Professor of 
International Heath and Pediatrics at 
Johns Hopkins University. Williams stated 
that there are some Americans who are mal
nourished but that food is only a part of 
the problem.

BAPTIST PRESS

Baptist Press is a news agency estab
lished primarily for Southern Baptists and 
to let other people of interest know what 
is happening in the nation's largest denom
ination. It should be fair and even handed 
in its reporting concerning life in our 
denomination but it is quite different from 
a secular news agency. Baptist Press does 
not earn its own way. It exists by way of 
Baptist tithe money. It is funded through 
the Co-operative Program to which Baptists 
of every persuasion contribute. While it 
is not our purpose here to overwork an 
already overworked term, we must realize 
that Baptists are politically diverse. 
There are liberal and conservative Republi
cans. There are liberal and conservative 
Democrats. There are Independents. There 
are people of all these political persua
sions within the constituency of the Sou
thern Baptist Convention who contribute to 
the Co-operative Program by which Baptist

CONTINUED ON PAGE TWO



HOMOSEXUALS BECOMING OPEN AND ACTIVE IN POLITICS
Even though sodomy is still a crime in 

North Carolina this is not stopping the 
political activity of homosexuals in the 
State. Don King, a homosexual 
leader of Charlotte, related to the 
Charlotte Observer of January 22 that dur
ing the last Mayoral Campaign in that City 
Harvey Gantt, Ed Peacock and eight Council 
Candidates spoke to Acceptance which is a 
homosexual group that meets at the Park 
Road Baptist Church. The Charlotte Obser
ver of January 22 also quoted King saying, 
"There will be a very heavy (pro-Hunt) Gay 
participation in the Hunt-Helms race and 
nobody is making a secret of it." The 
homosexuals are very grateful to Governor 
Hunt who served as the Chairman of the Dem
ocratic Party Commission on Presidential 
Nomination which inserted a prohibition a- 
gainst discrimination in the affairs of the 
Democratic Party for reasons of sexual 
orientation.

But the involvement of homosexuals in 
politics is not purely a North Carolina 
phenomena. A Chapel Hill Newspaper of 
January 5, 1984 related that Hunt attended 
a fund raising rally in California at the 
home of television producer Norman Lear who 
is also a Gay Rights activist and also re
ceived an award from the Human Rights Cam
paign Fund in September of 1982. The Chapel 
Hill paper revealed that this is generally 
known as a Gay PAC. The aim of the Lear 
affair was to raise $100,000 for Hunt. 
Norman Lear is a cofounder of People For 
The American Way and produced such tele
vision shows as "Mary Hartman, Mary Hart
man" which many stations refused to air be
cause of its vulgarity . The Chapel Hill 
paper also stated that Hunt had received 
fianancial support from Gay Rights groups 
in Washington, D.C. This is only indica
tive of something larger - that homosexuals 
are organizing for political action on a 
national scale.

TIP OF THE ICEBERG
- But this is only the tip of the iceberg. 

The Universal Fellowship of Metropolitan 
Community Churches, a homosexual denomina
tion based in Hol lywood,Cal ifornia made 
application for a membership in the Nation
al Council of Churches but that membership 
has been denied for the time being.

Following a long period of passionate 
speeches and pariimentary manuvering, the 
NCC's governing board voted 116-94 to post
pone indefinitely further consideration of 
the homosexual group's membership applica
tion which was submitted in 1981. The 
staunchest opposition came from predomina
tely Black churches, the Episcopal Church, 
and the Greek Orthodox Church. Greek Orth
odox Archbishop Lakovos had warned NCC 
leaders that his group would drop out of 
the Council if the Homosexual Denomination 
was accepted. He said that it was "incon
ceivable" to Orthodox Bishops that the 
homosexual group was even considered for 
admission. He further stated that the
homoseuxal churches are "completly un
Christian and contrary to accepted Chris
tian ecclesiology".

After the vote was announced, Chris 
Cowab of the Council's Division of Church 
and Society told Board Members that she is 
a Lesbian, and added: "i am sure in every
fiber of my being that' I am a Child of God 
and an inheritor of the Kingdom of Heaven." 
She further stated that she was "Not .speak
ing as ‘orie 'lorieihdlWdUaP but as a feore- 

Sentative of "other people in this room,in 
your Choir Lofts, in your Sacristies, and 
in your pews."

THE SBC
But the question of homoseuxality is not 

a moot question in the SBC. In the Winter 
1984 Edition of Review And Expositor, pub- 
lished by the Southern Baptist Theological 
Seminary, Roger L.Omanson gave a favorable 
review to "The New Testament and Homosexu
ality" by Robin Scroggs. Omanson says that 
Scroggs concludes "probably correctly so", 
that the only model of male homosexuality 
was Pederasty or the use of boys or youths 
by adult males. He contends that this 
model is quite different than that which is 
found within adult "Christian" homosexual 
groups which "Emphasize caring and mutual 
relationship between consenting adults". 
Scroggs,in his book, deals with I Corinth
ians 6: 9 - 10; Romans 1: 26-27; and I 
Timothy 1: 9 - 10. Omanson says that 
Scroggs "argues convincingly that each of 
these texts opposes specific forms of ped
erasty and not homosexuality in general." 
Scroggs1 conclusion is that "Biblical judg
ments against homosexuality are not rele
vant to today's debate. They should no 
longer be used in Denominational discus
sions about homosexuality, should in no way 
be a weapon to justify refusal of ordina
tion, not because the Bible is not authori
tative, but simply because it does not ad
dress the issues involved." Roger L. 
Omanson, who wrote the review is a faculty 
member at Southern Seminary.

THE BIBLE

Of course, the Bible does not support 
Scroggs' conclusion. Southern Bapjtists 
have recently studied the Book of I Corin
thians. In 6:9, Paul very definitely lists 
two kinds of homosexuality as oeing reasons 
why the unrighteous shall not inherit the 
Kingdom of God. Most scholars believe that 
the term "effeminate" refers to a kind of 
homosexual perversion that is passive in 
nature and the next phrase "abusers of 
themselves with mankind" refers to an ag
gressive homosexual activity. In I Timothy 
1: 10 Paul again condemns those that "de
file themselves with mankind". There can 
be absolutely no doubt as to what Paul is 
talking about in Romans 1: 26-27 when he 
says, "Even their women did change the 
natural use into that which is against 
nature: and likewise also the men, leaving 
the natural use of the woman, burned in 
their lusts one toward another, men with 
men working that which is Unseemly, and 
receiving in themselves that recompense of 
their error which was meet." Paul makes it 
clear that they did it because of a repro
bate mind and because they would not retain 
God in their knowledge.

Neither does the Old Testament hold any 
brief whatsoever for homosexuality. Levi
ticus 18: 22 is clear: "Thou shalt not lie 
with mankind as with womankind: it is abom- 
ination." The Children of Israel were 
moving to a land that was immensely pagan. 
The Caananites practiced every kind of sex
ual deviation imaginable -even to beasti- 
ality. Of course, it led to all kinds of 
disease and deformities and the Levitical 
Law pronounced very stern and harsh judg
ments upon those who practiced homosexual
ity . or any kind of sexual deviation. All 
kinds of sexual impurities were dealt with

very severely in order to keep the people 
free from all the attendant social illnes
ses. Abominations always accompany sex
ual impurity and deviation. Again, we are 
seeing that God was right. The terrible 
devastating veneral disesases that accompany 
sexual impurity in our time are another re
minder of the terrible judgment that God 
brings upon sexual impurities. There is no 
cure for herpes. Gonorrhea continues to 
devastate those who practice sexual impuri
ty. Newborn babies are dying from Mothers 
who have contracted genital warts which, 
medical people tell us is a veneral disease 
that is on the rampage of late. Of course, 
intelligent people know that AIDS is a 
veritable death penalty to its victims. 
Al 1 of the evidence points to the fact that 
it accompanies homosexuality.

Last year, a group at Southern Seminary 
hosted and sponsored a Conference in which 
homosexuality was presented as an alternate 
Christian lifestyle. With this kind of 
thing emmanating from Southern Baptist in
stitutions, it is only a matter of time 
until the ordination of homosexuals and the 
acceptance of homosexuals into the communi
ty of believers will become another hot 
and disputed issue among Southern Baptists. 
Southern Baptist Pastors need to give a 
certain sound at this point. Homosexuality 
is a sin which must be repented of. It can 
only be cured by the grace of God but we 
must see it as a sin that must be cured 
rather than a "lifestyle" that Christians 
should live with and respect.

PARTISAN POLITICS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE

Press is funded and it is quite out of line 
for the structures of the Executive Commit
tee, the Home Mission Board the Chris
tian Life Commission or the Baptist Joint 
Committee on Public Affairs to be used for 
partisan political purposes as is reflected 
in the articles mentioned here. To be sure, 
issues such as Tuition Tax Credits, Vati
can appointments, and the effect of new So
cial Security Laws on churches are legiti
mate concerns of Baptist people but even 
those issues should not be used as an ex
cuse to make purely political statements.

This is America. We are free. If a 
denominational worker wants to plunge into 
the world of partisan politics, that is his 
right but he should have the honor to re
sign from the Denominational payroll before 
making the plunge. He should not expect 
to be supported by Baptist tithe money 
while he dabbles in partisan politics. That 
is unethical and dishonest. The North Caro
lina Baptist Convention demonstrated at its 
most recent session that Baptist people 
have no time for those who would use our 
Denomination to accomplish partisan poli
tical ends. RMT
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A TIME FOR CONCERN ABOUT LOSSES
In a recent letter to the Raleigh News 

And Observer, former Biblical Recorder 
Editor Marse Grant expressed concern over 
declines in the North Carolina Convention 
that have taken place over the past several 
years. Grant’s remarks were contained in a 
letter critical of Burkemont Church where 
this writer is Pastor. But some good can 
come of it if it reflects a new sense of 
candor about our Convention. We are 
glad that Mr. Grant has become concerned 
about this sad state of affairs. The only 
tragedy is that when he was Editor of the 
Recorder he did not seem to be willing to 
face the matter of declines. He continual
ly glossed over them and told us how great 
we were doing! In fact, we remember a time 
when former General Secretary W. Perry 
Crouch used to be fond of telling North 
Carolina Baptists that while we were second 
in size we were also second in every other 
phase of ministry such as mission giving, 
Sunday School, Baptisms, etc. Of course, 
even while he said it, it was not totally 
true because Georgia surpassed North Caro
lina years ago in some areas. 
The drastic declines began during
the administration of Dr. Crouch and Dr. 
Cecil Ray called for the formation of Com
missions and Task Forces to try to turn 
the situation around soon after he came to 
the State. Those efforts have proved 
to be unsuccessful. The latest issue of 
the Quarterly Review has revealed that 
North Carolina is now solidly in third 
place as to total membership and, given 
their rate of growth, this State will be 
surpassed by both Tennessee and Alabama 
within the next five years. They have a 
growth rate of 13.4^ and 14£ respectively. 
The latest figures are not in for 1982-83 
but we do know that North Carolina posted 
an actual decline in membership year before 
last for the first time since Civil War 
Days.

SUNDAY SCHOOL
In the area of Sunday School work, the 

statistics reveal that North Carolina, 
South Carolina, Virginia and District of 
Columbia have the poorest Sunday School 
records in the Southern Baptist Convention. 
Of course, we know that as the Sunday 
School goes so goes the church. Why are 
these declines so concentrated in the 
Southeastern part of the Convention. There 
is a reason. These are the states that 
are primarily served by Southeastern Semi
nary.

Several years ago the Sunday School Task 
Force of the Baptist State Convention sur
veyed all the Colleges in the State of 
North Carolina as well as Southeastern Sem
inary to determine whether or not minis
terial students were receiving adequate 
training in the basic principles of Sunday 
School Work. To our dismay, we learned 
that a ministerial student can graduate 
from any Baptist College in North Carolina 
and from Southeastern Seminary without ever 
being required to take any course in which 
he will learn the basics of Sunday School 
work. A generation of Pastors have come 
through this kind of training system. Of 
course, we learned that the Sunday School 
Task Force was obviously not designed to 
really come to grips with problems of Sun
day School decline in North Carolina and 
the Task Force was not willing to really 
address the causes for decline.

We have heard many Pastors who have come 
through Baptist Institutions in North Car

olina complain that they did not receive 
the training that they really needed to ef
fectively serve Baptist Churches. If Pas
tors do not understand the basics of Sun
day School work, then it is not very rea
sonable to expect that their people will 
understand. It isn’t that we need to”chas- 
tise” the Institutions for their weakness 
but it is time for us to say to the Insti
tutions that these weaknesses need to be 
corrected and that Baptist Churches have 
needs that are not being met by the Insti
tutions. The needs of the churches can be 
met and they should be met. It is incon
ceivable that North Carolina Baptists 
should pour so many millions of dollars in
to Institutions and get so little in return. 
Here we see another danger of convincing 
our people that Institutional Missions is 
really missions. It may be or it may not 
be.

BAPTISMS
When we come to Baptisms, we see the 

same pattern. Virginia and the District of 
Columbia are on the bottom in regard to 
ratio of Baptisms. Of course,the District 
of Columbia is thoroughly liberal and has 
been for many years so it should not sur
prise anyone that this Convention has post
ed losses in every area of ministry. But 
then, North Carolina is vying with Virginia 
for the bottom place among the older and 
larger states. Right on the heels 
of North Carolina is South Carolina. These 
States are right at the bottom of the scale 
in ratio of Baptisms. Again, Southeastern 
Seminary has done very little over the past 
years in the area of Evangelism. Only re
cently has the Seminary employed a full 
time Professor of Evangelism. We 
have heard many Southeastern, graduates com
plain that they have received very little 
in the area of evangelism while on the 
Southeastern Campus and Denominational 
evangelism workers have been left with the 
overwhelming task of trying to fill a void 
that was left in the training process of so 
many of our Pastors. Good programs such as 
Lay Witness Training and Continuing Wit
ness Training are effective in the life and 
ministry of those who have taken advantage 
of it but these programs have reached too 
few people to really make a difference in 
the overall picture.

If we are to change the picture in these 
vital areas of evangelism and Sunday School 
work, then the ministerial students coming 
through our colleges and seminaries must be 
trained in these areas and they must be 
trained properly and sufficiently. It must 
be obvious to everyone that once these men 
are in the pastorate, the Denomination is 
not going to be able to correct the defi
ciencies that are left in their training at 
the College and Seminary level.

GOALS

How are we going to deal with these de
clines? The approach of our Denomination 
has been to simply set bigger and grander 
goals even though very few of those goals 
have been met. Goals can be useful but 
simply to set goals is not going to correct 
the problems. It doesn’t do any good to 
set goals unless the people out in the 
churches have the skills and motivation to 
meet those goals. Of course, we are up to 
our necks in Workshops but, as a rule, they 
are poorly attended.
Moreover, our Budgeting process reflects

3

something of our priorities. For instance, 
the Christian Life Council receives almost 
as much Budget from the Co-operative Prog
ram as does the Sunday School Department. 
The Christian Life Council conducts left 
wing Seminars attended by small handfuls of 
people while the Sunday School Department 
has the overwhelming task of training thou
sands of Sunday school workers. Our Bud
get priorities need adjustment.

NEW CRIME BILL
INCLUDES SECTION ON 

PORNOGRAPHY
On Thursday, February 2 the United 

States Senate passed a comprehensive crime 
control act which was amended to include 
pornography trafficking in the Federal Gov
ernment's main package to fight organized 
crime. The Amendment was submitted by 
Senator Jesse Helms of North Carolina and 
was passed without debate or dissent and 
became a part of the omnibus bill passed by 
the Seante.

The Amendment adds "dealing in obscene 
material", which is already a federal crime 
but it places such activities under the 
crimes covered by the RICO Statute which 
stands for-Racketeer Influenced and Corrupt 
Organizations.

The RICO Act gives Federal investigators 
and prosecutors added power to prosecute 
persons involved in organized crime. The 
Racketeering activities covered by RICO in
clude murder, kidnapping, gambling, arson, 
robbery, bribery, extortion, dealing in 
narcotics and now, trafficking in pornogra
phy.

In submitting his Amendment, Senator 
Helms told the Senate that the third larg
est source of income for organized crime 
was the pornography industry.

Helms pointed out that by adding the ad- 
mendment Federal prosecutors can expand or
ganized crime investigations to cover por
nography and it will make it easier to pro
secute distributors and producers of porno
graphic material . He contended that the 
Amendment would send a warning to organized 
crime and the "obscenity profiteers that the 
exploitation of women, children and others 
... will not be tolerated".

The Helms Amendment was first reported 
by the Washington Bureau of the Raleigh 
News And Observer on Wednesday, February 1, 
1984.

LIBERATION THEOLOGY
CONTINUED FROM PAGE FIVE

of Government. They see it as unrespon
sive to them. For instance, they are fond 
of criticising the large sums of money 
being spent by political candidates 
seeking to be elected to Governmen
tal office. They are particularly criti
cal of such expensive campaigns as the 
Senatorial race in North Carolina. You 
will hear such remarks as "How many hungry 
people could be fed with that money?" Of 
course, you could ask that about anything. 
Political campaigns are the way that we 
get a government of the people. They 
don't have expensive campaigns in coun
tries like Poland, Yugosalvia or Hungary. 
Armored Tanks just roll into the street 
and soldiers with guns step off of them

Continued On Page Eight



CHURCH AND STATE ISSUES RESOLUTION
There have been a spate of accusations 

recently from the left leaning element of 
the Southern Baptist Convention that con
servatives have gone soft on Church State- 
issues because we support the right of vol
untary prayer. That is nonsense but con
servative Southern Baptists are weary of 
those efforts that would stampede us into 
positions that company with the most radi
cal left wing groups in this nation such as 
People For The American Way.

A growing concern among conservative 
Southern Baptists is that real Church State 
issues are not being dealt with but, in
stead, phony issues are being raised that 
circumvent real Church State issues. For 
instance, while the left wing of our Con
vention is working themselves into a lather 
about a simple Constitutional Amendment 
that guarantees the right of free exercise 
of religion, including the right of chil
dren in the school to come together on a 
purely voluntary basis for Bible Study or 
prayer but they are saying nothing about 
the fact that millions of tax dollars have 
been flowing to Baptist institutions for 
years. The use of federal tax money to sup
port private, religious institutions is the 
kind of clear violation of Church State 
separation that conservative men have been 
battling for years. But, isn’t it strange 
that we are not hearing anything from our 
Church State leaders of today concerning 
the matter of using tax dollars for the 
support of denominational institutions. 
Baptist colleges in North Carolina have 
received enormous amounts of tax dollars. 
So has Baptist Hospital in Winston-Salem.

This writer attended the so-called con
ference on "The Crumbling Wall of Separa
tion" which met at the Trinity Baptist 
Church in Raleigh. There was the promotion 
of Evolution and Creationism was opposed. 
The election of President Ronald Reagan was 
attacked. Alarm was expressed over the 
Prayer Amendment and one of the speakers 
even got nasty with a lady who disagreed 
with his position during a question and 
answer period even though he was clearly in 
the wrong. During the group meetings, 
this writer raised a question about the 
matter of tax dollars to Baptist institu
tions and the leader of that conference 
explained that such funding was "different". 
His arguments never made sense but then, 
making sense hasn’t been a trait of the new 
breed of "church state" fantatics among us.

Conservative Southern Baptists know that 
it doesn’t cost a dime in tax dollars for a 
group of children to come together on a 
school campus in a purely voluntary manner 
and pray together or have a Bible Study to
gether. They also know that the right of 
children to have voluntary prayer has been 
denied time and time again in the courts of 
this land. In fact, the Baptist Joint 
Committee has, at last,entered into a case 
in which they have acknowledged that the 
right of voluntary prayer has been abridged. 
We are not so sure that they are all that 
sincere about it. It seems to be a politi
cal move to placate Southern Baptist people 
who have been so dissatisfied with the 
left leaning positions of the Committee. 
But, at least, they have made a move in the 
right direction in that particular case.

When the Church State people are wil
ling to bring Resolutions expressing their 
opposition to the acceptance of tax dollars 
by a Baptist institution or any other de
nominational institution we are ready to 

vote for it but we are weary of people who 
continually try to misrepresent the volun
tary prayer amendment. The language of the 
amendment is clear. The amendment affirms 
that nothing in the Constitution shall be 
interpreted in such a way as to forbid vol
untary prayer and that no authority of 
state will have the right to compose pray
ers for public school children to recite. 
The Amendment supports prayer that is 
purely voluntary.

Of course, the continued opposition to 
the voluntary prayer amendment, even after 
it has been clarified to the point that 
even the President of the Southern 
Baptist Convention accepted it, has made it 
clear to many Baptists that the opposition 
by the Church State fanatics has been poli
tical all the time. RMT

NEW RULES
CONCERN STUDENTS’

DRINKING PRACTICES

EDITOR'S NOTE: The following is an article 
appearing in the December issue of Wake 
Forest: The University Magazine. We 
thought North Carolina Baptists would be 
interested in the drinking policies on the 
Wake Forest Campus since this University 
still claims ties to the Baptist State 
Convention.

Wake Forest has responded to changes 
in North Carolina’s drinking laws by chang
ing the rules for parties given by campus 
organizations. On October 1, 1983, the 
State raised the legal age for the purchase 
and consumption of beer and wine from 
eighteen to nineteen and increased the pe
nalties for those found guilty of selling 
or serving alcohol to anyone under nineteen.

The new social rules, drawn up by a com
mittee of students, advisers, and faculty 
and approved by the Student Life Committee, 
stipulate that campus organizations are re
sponsible for informing their members and 
guests about the new law and for enforcing 
it. All parties must be registered with 
the director of resident life forty-eight 
hours in advance. There must be two people 
at each door, checking the ages of those 
attending the party, and anyone under nine
teen must sign a registration book. There 
must be three signs posted at each party 
Which explain the law and specifically 
state that it is illegal to serve those un
der nineteen. If beer and wine are served, 
soft drinks and juices must also be easily 
accesible. Finally, the party’s sponsors 
must make certain that only those who are 
nineteen or older drink alcoholic bever
ages whether or not alcohol is being served 
at the party.

University Chaplain Ed Christman (’50, 
JD ’53) said that students have been very 
cooperative in following the new rules and 
"seem to be interested in policing them
selves". The Student Life Committee plans 
to review the new social regulations no 
later than February!, 1984. By that time, 
they hope to know both whether the regula
tions are specific enough and how well they 
are being followed.

EDITOR'S NOTE: The following Resolution 
was passed by the Deacon Body of the South
side Baptist Church of Birmingham, Alabama. 
This is the Church to which Robert Crowder 
belongs. You may remember that it was Mr. 
Crowder who attempted to challenge the 
report of the Committee on Boards at the 
last Convention. Albert Lee Smith, a mem
ber of the Baptist Joint Committee on 
Public Affairs also belongs to this Church. 
This Resolution was sent to all members of 
the Executive Committee of the Southern 
Baptist Convention. It is printed here 
for your information. The Southside 
Church has been a very prominent Church in 
Alabama Baptist life over the years.

Whereas, the Southern Baptist Convention 
is one of the nine Baptist groups making up 
the Baptist Joint Committee for Public Af
fairs with approximately one-third of the 
Committee’s membership; and

Whereas, the Southern Baptists fund 
eighty percent of the budget of the Baptist 
Joint Committee for Public Affairs; and,

Whereas, the Executive Director of the 
Baptist Joint Committee for Public Affairs, 
Dr. James Dunn, a Southern Baptist, permit
ted the organization "People For The Amer- 
can Way" (PAW) to use his name as a PAW Ad
visory Board member, showing him as Execu
tive Director, Baptist Joint Committee for 
Public Affairs; and,

Whereas, the said Dr. Dunn allowed PAW 
to identify him as Executive Director of 
the Baptist Joint Committee for Public Af
fairs without the Committee’s knowledge or 
approval; and

Whereas, the most prominent founder of 
People For the American Way is television 
elitist Norman Lear, the producer of such 
programs -as "Mary Hartman, :Mary Hartman" 
which was kept - off the air by some tele
vision stations because of its profanity 
and portrayals of adultery; and,

Whereas, in September, 1982, Mr. Lear 
received an award from a "gay rights" poli
tical committee (called the Human Rights 
Campaign Fund) in appreciation for his pro
moting their agenda; and,

Whereas, in 1981 the Playboy Foundation 
made a grant to People for the American Way 
for $40,000 to help get it started and has 
made several smaller grants since then; and,

Whereas, the March 1983 issue of Playboy 
Magazine PAW has. a full page advertisement 
given at no charge by the magazine to PAW.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board 
of Deacons of Southside Baptist Church, 
Birmingham, Alabama, asks the Southern 
Baptist Convention Executive Committee to 
study the matter and see if Cooperative 
Program Funds are being misused when the 
Executive Director of the Baptist Joint 
Committee for Public Affairs, Dr. James 
Dunn, lends his title and the name of the 
organization that employs him to an organi
zation receiving support from organiza
tions and individuals whose objectives are 
inconsistent with the objectives of the 
Southern Baptist Convention.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of 
Deacons of Southside Baptist Church call 
upon Dr. James Dunn to. either remove him
self from all association with People for 
the American. Way, including membership on 
the Advisory Board, or resign as Executive 
Director of the Baptist Joint Committee for 
Public' Affairs.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the. Board of • 
Deacons of Southside.Baptist Church forward

CONTINUED ON PAGE EIGHT
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UBER A TION THEOl OGV: 
MARXISM IN SHEEP'S CLOTHING

Remember when those Third World Theolo
gians went to the World Council of Churches 
Meeting with anti-American Resolutions in 
hand? They were Liberation Theologians. 
Liberation Theology, along with a package 
of theological nonsense called "Process 
Theology" is1 numbered among the latest 
fads in the theological world. Of course, 
Process Theology was stillborn - it was 
dead on arrival but Liberation Theology is 
a different matter.

Sometime ago the national CBS Broadcast 
known as Sixty Minutes did an expose'of the 
role of the National Council of Churches 
and their actual use of funds of Christian 
people to support Communist revolutionaries 
in many parts of the World. You might have 
wondered why people who said that they were
Christian would actually take Christians' 
tithe money and give it to Communist Revo
lutionary Groups to purchase arms. They 
did it because of this thing called Libera
tion Theology!

Liberation Theology has its roots in the 
Theology of Hope which was authored by 
Jurgen Moltmann. After the pessimism of 
the 60's which produced the "Death of God" 
Theology (borii in 1966. and died in 1968) 
the world was ready for a fresh theological 
approach. The themes of pessimism do not 
make disciples. So the Death of God Theol
ogy of Altizer, Vahanian, Hamilton and Van 
Buren was dead. These were mostly disen
chanted Barthians after the Bultmanian 
theologians had torpedoed the Barthian sys
tem.

THEOLOGY OF HOPE

The Theology of Hope then, was the fore
runner of Liberation Theology.Moltmann had 
insisted, in his 1967 work, that history 
does not necessarily repeat itself and the 
future will be brighter because it will not 
reproduce the same injustices and inhumani
ties that have characterized human history. 
He predicted that there would be radical 
disjunctures in the future and that the fu
ture would be qualitatively different from 
the present. (Sounds like a kind of neo- 
Postmillenialism doesn't it?) He sees the 
work of God as the remaking of human so
ciety into a classless one in which there 
will be economic parity and justice.

Moltmann's subsequent work, however, sent 
shock waves through the theological world. 
In his book, "Religion, Revolution and the 
Future" (1969) he interpreted how this 
Utopia with a classless society and the es
sence of justice would be brought into be
ing. It would be brought about by violent 
revolution predicated on Marxist assump
tions.

LIBERATION THEOLOGIANS
When Moltmann adopted Marxist categories 

he gave the Liberation Theologians the con
ceptual tools which gave form to their Li
beration Theology, the Liberation Theolo
gians saw themselves as victims of Capital
ism and, with the conceptual tools that 
Moltmann had given them, they began forging 
an ideology that opposed the United States 
at every turn by founding that opposition 
on religious premises. That is the reason 
that the Third World Theologians who now 
dominate the World Council of Churches al
ways come to the meetings with anti-Ameri
can Resolutions in hand.

Liberation Theology is especially strong

in the Roman Catholic Church. Remember the 
protesters who encountered Pope Paul on his 
South American visits'JThey were the Libera
tion Theology people. The Liberation The
ologians in South America have gotten into 
bed with the Communists. Pope Paul is a 
more traditional Catholic who is hard on 
Communism. He suffered at the hands of the 
Communists when he lived in Poland. Liber
ation Theologians feel that the Pope is 
too unbending. They don't like him.

NICARAGUA

For instance, the Kissinger Commission 
on Central America says that Nicaragua 
poses a threat to its neighbors and to the 
United States and that it is becoming a sur

death.

CODE WORDS

Liberation Theology is characterized b; 
various code words. For instance, libera
tion is not used in the same sense tha: 
Paul uses the term "liberty" in his writ
ings. Paul is talking about the liberty 
that we have in Christ because we are free* 
from the bondage of sin and the legalisr 
of the Judaizers. The Liberation Theolo
gians use liberation in quite a different 
way. Their use of the term is more akin t* 
that of the Communists. That is the reasoi 
that they have adopted Marxist categories. 
For instance, the Communists do not say t< 
the world that they went into Cambodia an* 
slaughtered more than 5 million people 
They tell the world that they "liberated" 
Cambodia. The !Sandinistas.df Nicaragu; 
do not contend that they have enslaved a 
Nation. They contend that they have "libei 
ated" a nation and they are doing it witl 
the blessings of one of the leading Libera, 
tion Theologians of the Country.

The Liberation Theologians find all kind; 
of things wrong with the American system. 
The United States is identified with th* 
"oppressor". Captialism is good to mosi 
of us. The United States has become th* 
greatest economic power in the world. It 
has built mammoth industrial and commerci
al complex with private capital investment 
rather than government funding. Airlines, 
railroad, all kinds of shipping enterprise; 
communications, broadcasting, endrgy ant 
other great economic powers are funde* 
through capital or private investment. The* 
are not owned by the Government. That i; 
what captialism is all about. But the Li
beration Theologians see capitalism as bad. 
They see it as the"oppressor".The Liberate 
Theologians seldom dwell on.themes such as 
salvation by grace through faith and the 
evangelizing of the world. You will hear 
them parroting such themes as "world hun
ger", and "social justice". While they 
say little about evangelizing they talk 
constantly of the "social implications of 
the Gospel". Their missionary philosophy 
plays down evangelistic missionaries and 
promotes other types of"missionaries".You 
will often hear them using such remarks 
as: "you can't give a man the Gospel when 
his stomach is growling".

AMERICAN SYSTEM

They find a lot of fault with the Amer
ican system of elections and the process

Continued On Page Three

rogate for Cuba and the Soviet Union. But 
the Minister of Culture in the Communist 
Sandinista Government of Nicaragua is a 
Roman Catholic Priest. His name is Ernesto 
Cardinal who received part of his training 
at the Trappist Abbey of Gethsemani in Madi
son County Kentucky. In an interview with 
the Los Angeles Times which was reported in 
the Louisville Courier Journal of December 
25, 1983, he says that the "Gospel is the 
good news to the poor leading to their li
beration. It is a theology that comes up 
from the people." It is through this "gos
pel" that the effort is made to establish 
the Kingdom of God on earth. That means to 
have a "just society". And there you have 
it - that is the heart of liberation theolo
gy-

Rayman Bakke points out that the "hope 
for a society remade is fashioned from the 
particular arievance at hand". For instance 
Feminist Catholic Theologian Rosemary Reu
ther used Liberation Theology as the great 
emancipator of womanhood. She believes that 
this theology will usher in a new day in 
which women will be "liberated".

Black theologians such as James Cone see 
Liberation Theology as providing the struc
ture through which White interests will be 
overthrown and Black people will enter into 
their "promised land".

MOTIF

Liberation Theology then is a motif that 
lends itself to any group that would identi- 
fy"oppressors" in society and it claims the 
sanction of God in overthrowing the"oppres- 
sor" and punishing those who are deemed re
sponsible for bruised and wounded feelings.

Of course, most liberation theologians 
see the "oppressor" as the free enterprise 
system or the capitalistic system.They have 
tried to make capitalism a dirty word. Free 
enterprise is presented as the system of the 
ultra-right wing Americans who want to op
press the disadvantaged. Those Americans 
committed to the work ethic are often dub
bed as "workaholics" who are dupes of the 
entrepreneurs. Industrialists are portrayed 
as wealthy, selfish people who never work 
themselves but who exploit others. All of 
these distortions are preached in the name 
of the "Theology of the People". Liberation 
Theologians contend that the oppressor must 
be identified and punished and, of course, 
the big oppressor is the United States.They 
claim Divine sanction for punishing the op
pressor.

SOUTHERN BAPTISTS
Southern Baptists are not free from
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Liberation Theology. Its chief exponent ot 
the Southeastern Seminary Campus is Profes
sor Allen Neely.Students on Campus repor 
that Dr. Neely is very guarded about relea
sing the subject matter of his lectures out 
side the Classroom.Of course we must recog
nize that there are varying degrees of Li
beration Theology. The exponents of Liber
ation Theology in the United States, fot 
instance, are not nearly as vocal and as-, 
sertive as Reverend Cardinal who is a part 
of the Sandinista Regime in Nicaragua. Tha' 
is likely due to the fact that Liberation 
Theology, once thoroughly understood in th* 
United Sates would certainly hot be a popu
lar theology among grassroots Christian; 
but it is on its way. Like Leprosy, it 
starts small and painlessly but it ends ir



THE GERMAN “PEACE” MOVEMENT TOUGHER LAWS

It was Thursday Night, December 28, 
Marvin Kalb was on Television narrating a 
NBC News Special about the peace movement 
in Germany. To Americans who had a memory 
it was baffling. The presentation was- un
believably one sided. There was an unbe
lievable insistence that the majority of 
Germans are now opposed to U.S. policy even 
though when they last went to the Polls to 
vote Germans overwhelmingly elected men to 
the highest offices of the Land who favor 
strong U.S. ties and a strong defense pos
ture. If we are to believe that the NBC 
news speical has any credibility at all, 
one thing became clear and that is- that the 
most left wing radical element of West 
Germany has seized control of the Universi
ty system and the young students are being 
filled with an incredible anti-American 
bias. The most laughable thing that we 
heard on there was that the students con
sidered the Soviet Union to be a benign 
power that would not ever start a war. Ap
parently German newspapers are not report
ing the current events in Afghanistan where 
the Russians have been for four years. 
They apparently are not very well versed on 
the events of Poland in recent months. Ap
parently their studies of history don’t 
include Hungary and Czechoslovakia. It was 
just hard to believe that people who were 
trying to pawn themselves . off on the world 
as being intellectual could be so ignorant 
and naive.But then, that’s the kind of Ger
many that followed Hitler. While they were 
trying to flaunt their great educational 
system before the world, they naively fol
lowed a group of Nazi maniacs.

APPEASEMENT

Of course, the message that came through 
was that we should appease the Russians. 
The U.S. did everything reasonable to get 
the Russians to remove at least some of 
their S.S. 20 missiles. During the years of 
detent (which may well prove to be the most 
disastrous policy that the U.S. has ever 
pursued) the U.S. quit building nuclear ar
maments and we fell woefully behind the 
Soviet Union in military sophistry all in 
hopes that our expressions of good will 
would beget expressions of good will. But, 
while we played ’’time out” in building a 
strong defense, the Russians continued to 
deploy missiles all over Eastern Europe. 
Now, American diplomats have said "So much 
for detent" and we are having to play 
"catch up". In the whole thing we saw a 
revival of the old, sick, mindless philo
sophy of the early 60’s expressed by the 
term "Better Red than dead".

MARSHALL PLANS
It was appalling that so many of the 

students didn’t even know what the Marshall 
Plan was all about. Some of us are old 
enough to remember the Plan proposed by 
General George Marshall at the end of World 
War II by which the U.S. Taxpayer rebuilt 
Western Europe. That is the reason Germany 
is a strong economic power today. It was 
admitted on the Program that for years 
Germans didn’t study Hitler and Nazism. 
Many of the young students don’t seem to 
realize that they would have been born into 
a Nazi Germany except for the fact that 
the U.S. Army defeated the Nazi forces. 
It was the United States who turned the 
tide in World War II and stopped the Nazi 
onslaught. Hitler walked all over Brittain 

and France until the U.S. got into the frey 
That is the reason that Western Europe is 
free today - the good old U.S. of A.

One wonders what kind of world we are 
going to have by the time the middle aged 
and older people who are now living and who 
remember the great Holacaust perpetrated by 
Hitler, Mussolini and Tojo, move off the 
scene.

"PEACE" MOVEMENT

Of course, it has been documented again 
and again that the so-called "peace move- 
ment"is being very much manipulated by the 
KBG (the spying agency of the Soviet Union) 
The tragedy is that there seem to be so 
many people both in America and in Europe 
who are too blind to see that they are be
ing used as a front for the Soviet Union in 
its aim of world conquest.

Many Americans who remember well the 
Second World War and some who remember the 
First World War have warned us for years 
that we had better not be too cozy with 
Germany. The recent developments in West 
Germany have given reason to take seriously 
warnings of those who have suffered at the 
hands of Germans before. There is cause for 
concern.

LICENSE
TD KILL

It was on Tuesday Night, January 10 that 
my wife and I viewed the made for televi
sion movie called, "License To KillIt 
was a movie, sponsored by General Motors, 
which did a reasonably good job depicting 
all the horrors, grief and trauma that are 
so notably attendant to the tragedy of 
drunk driving.

We Pastors are often called to the Court 
Room as character witnesses. The unreason
able delays and dragged out proceedings 
with Court Room trickery that we saw in the 
film was very reminiscent of what we have 
seen many times in the Court Rooms of North 
Carolina.

As I viewed the film, I could not help 
but think of how Americans have their val
ues all mixed up. We have people in this 
Country who want to fire Military Comman
ders and boot a President out of the White 
House because some Marines died by an act 
of terrorism while trying to bring peace to 
the Middle East. But they seem to have 
very little concern that an American dies 
every 23 minutes in an alcohol related ac
cident. Americans worry about whether or 
not a terrorist is going to set off a bomb 
in this country but we don't seem to worry 
that an average of every 10th car that we 
meet on the Highway has a drunk man behind 
the wheel who can kill at any moment. Of 
course, we all grieve over every Marine 
casualty. We grieve at the bombing of a 
U.S. Embassy and the senseless loss of life 
there. We grieve over every French Soldier 
who has lost a life over there trying to 
bring peace in the Middle East. We could 
only wish that there was as much concern 
and grief about the terrible slaughter on 
the American Highways that is altogether 
unecessary and senseless. At least, those 
Marines gave their lives in pursuit of an 
honorable cause - peace, but those who are 
dying at the hands of drunk drivers are 
forfeiting their lives for no cause at 
all.

In 1983, Forty States toughened their 
drunk driving statutes. Nine States passed 
laws which make jail terms mandatory for 
second offenders. Thirty Nine States now 
have such laws. Wisconsin made the Eighth 
State in 1983 to pass laws raising their 
drinking ages. Here in North Carolina a 
tough law dealing with drunk driving was in
troduced to the Legislature but top of
ficials of Government "sat on their hands" 
while the law was mutilated to the point 
that it does not even qualify for federal 
funding. In spite of all the ballyhoo a- 
bout our "tough" law the law is rather 
bland. The sting was taken out of one of 
the most important provisions of the law 
- raising the drinking age to twenty one. 
Finally, after much struggle, the drinking 
age was raised to nineteen. That was bet
ter than nothing but it just barely was.

The tragedy is still the cause of it 
all. In 1973 the Voters of North Carolina 
went to the Polls and by a 70% margin re
jected Liquor By The Drink. No one should 
be surprised that Christian Leaders of 
North Carolina are unimpressed by Govern
mental Leaders who then sat on the side
lines while the liquor interests came along 
a few years later and rammed through our 
State Legislature a Local Option Bill which 
brought Liquor By The Drink to the State in 
spite of the expressed will of the people 
against it. Without alcohol, there are no 
drunk drivers. The problem was introduced 
into our State on such a large scale when 
liquor became so plentiful. The drunk dri
ving laws are like trying to close the gate 
after the horse is out of the stall.

ADVERTISING
Again, alcohol is advertised everywhere 

our Young Pople look. Football heros to 
whom little children look up are portrayed 
as guzzlers of Beer. A scene can hardly 
be portrayed on television without the 
participants "having a drink". To be sure, 
we do neea tougher drunk driving laws - 
much tougher than we got passed here in 
North Carolina but it is a little like 
trying to mop up the water while the spigot 
is left running.

This is an election year. We need a man 
in the Governor's Mansion who will take a 
tough position on the flow of alcohol and 
the matter of drunk drivers in North Caro
lina. We need more than political 
posturing on this issue from the Governor's 
Mansion. Every man who is seeking the Of
fice of Governor should make himself clear 
about this issue and every man who seeks a 
Seat in the State House ought to be quali
fied on this issue. It's time to turn 
things around in North Carolina.
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MONTANA ASSOCIATION PROTESTS 
APPOINTMENT OF ORDAINED WOMEN

The Executive Board of the Yellowstone 
Baptist Association has protested the ap
pointment of two couples as Church Planter 
Apprentices because one wife is ordained 
and the other expressed intentions of be
ing ordained. Sara Lee the wife of Sean 
Lee and Kathy Hoppe the wife of Melvin 
Hoppe are the two women in question. Mrs. 
Hoppe is ordained and Mrs. Lee has expres
sed intent about being ordained. The Ex
ecutive Committee of the Association stated 
that "While we do not attempt to dictate 
their beliefs or the autonomy of the local 
churches which have been or will be involv
ed in the ordination of these women, we do, 
however, feel that since these ladies' hus
bands are being paid with Co-operative Pro
gram funds we should have the right to ask 
that all funds be withdrawn from their sup
port. It is our belief that women are not 
to be ordained and since these women have 
chosen to break with Biblical teaching and 
historical Southern Baptist beliefs and 
their husbands have given their consent, 
these folks should not be supported in 
their propagation of beliefs that differ 
from Southern Baptist Doctrine." The vote 
of the Executive Board was unanimous ac
cording to the letter written by Richard 
Willoughby who is Moderator of the Associ
ation.

CONSERVATIVE TREND

It seems that many Denominational em
ployees have learned little from the con
servative turn of the Convention in recent 
years. They have failed to get the mes
sage. They do not understand that Baptist 
people are not going to support things that 
they do not believe in and that are un
conscionable to them. The ordination of 
women is something that the vast majority 
of Southern Baptists will not abide and 
yet some of our Seminaries continue to 
grind out young students who have been 
brainwashed to believe that the ordination 
of women is something that should be done. 
Baptists have objected to the ordination of 
women for many decades. Because of the 
autonomy of local churches and the fact 
that a local church occasionally does some
thing that is ridiculously out of accord 
with what other Baptists practice, there 
have been a few rare cases in Baptist his
tory where women have been ordained but or
dination of women was never accepted as a 
practice among Southern Baptist Churches 
historically. It isn't accepted today.

BRINGS STRIFE

The pushing for the ordination of women 
can do nothing but bring strife and divi
sion to Baptist life. It seems rather par
adoxical that some of those denominational 
people who are continually pleading for 
peace and for harmony will continue to do 
things that are calculated to do nothing 
but divide. We do not know whether it was 
a deliberate act of the Home Mission Board 
or whether it was an oversight but the 
Home Mission Board needs to abstain from 
this kind of practice. Employees of the 
Home Mission Board should look more thor
oughly into the backgrounds of candidates 
who are being approved for appointment as 
Home Missionaries. Where were the Trustees? 
Why did not the Trustees ask the probing 
questions? We know that a number of people 
who serve on the Board of Trustees for the

Home Mission Board do not believe in the 
ordination of women.

There seem to be some people here in 
North Carolina who seem to think that they 
are going to cram the ordination of women 
down the throats of North Carolina Bap
tists but they will fail miserably. Or
dained women are being put on Programs but 
those planning such programs may find a de
finite lack of interest in their programs 
if they continue to flaunt this kind of 
thing in the face of North Carolina Bap
tists.

BAPTIST POSITION

Even though the ordination of women has 
been a practice of a number of the Pente
costal and other charismatic groups for 
years, Southern Baptists have steered clear 
of this practice which has been generally 
followed only by the hyper-emotional denom
inations. In their refusal to ordain women 
Baptists have stood on solid ground - the 
New Testament!

FIRST

First, there is the absence of any ex
ample in the life of Jesus. While many 
women followed Jesus and were very suppor
tive of His ministry, Jesus did not include 
any women among the Twelve whom He called 
to special service. There are likely a num
ber of Editors and feminists among Southern 
Baptists today who would castigate Jesus 
for His failure to number a woman among the 
Twelve. The fact is that Jesus was the 
Great Emancipator of women. No, we don't 
believe that Jesus was simply accomodating 
the mentality of His time. Jesus wasn't 
that kind of a Saviour. Jesus confronted 
His time. He broke the traditions of His 
time. He never compromised and He never 
accomodated in His beliefs and teachings. 
He was a revolutionary. He elevated woman
hood to its proper place and Christian wo
men can always thank Jesus for the fact 
that they have enjoyed such high esteem and 
have been privileged to serve in so many 
strategic ways in Christendom but the fact 
is that Jesus did not see fit to call them 
to the preaching ministry. Not a woman was 
numbered among the Apostles.

SECOND

Second, there is not an example in the 
New Testament of the ordination of a woman. 
Records of ordinations are rather rare. 
There is the ordination of Matthias in 
Acts 1: 26. The Apostles called for the or
dination of 7 indigenous Pastors (they were 
not Deacons) in Acts 6: 5 - 6. The Church 
at Antioch ordained Paul and Barnabas in 
Acts 13: 3. Then, there is the reference 
to the ordination of Timothy in I Timothy 
4: 14. There is not a reference to ordina
tion anywhere in the Scripture that refers 
to the ordination of a woman even though 
women served very significantly in the New 
Testament churches.

THIRD
Third, the idea of ordaining women rests 

almost entirely on a rather obscure woman 
by the name of Phoebe who is referred to in 
Romans 16: 1. The term which describes 
Phoebe as a"servant" is Diakonon {6 taicovov) 
It is a part of an adjective clause which 
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cannot possibly be referring to an ordaine< 
office of the Church. Of course, the root 
word for Deacon (Diakonos) is used severa' 
times in the Scripture and is usually tran: 
lated as a servant or a minister. This i: 
the usage in such passages as John 12: 26 
Matthew 23: 11, Mark 10: 43, I Corinthian: 
3: 5 and I Thessalonians 3: 2. The term i: 
translated "Deacon" in I Timothy 3: 8 - E 
and Philippians 1; 1.

The term "Diakonon" appears only once ii 
the Scripture (Romans 16: 1) where it i: 
used in reference to Phoebe. All the majo 
translations including such outstanding 
Translations as the American Standard Ver
sion, the King James Version, the New In
ternational Version, the New English Ver
sion (Good News For Modern Man),and the Re
vised Version all translate the term a: 
servant. Even the latest of translation: 
use the term "servant". One would thin! 
that if any translation would turn to the 
term "Deaconess" it would be Today's Eng
lish Version but that version also refers 
to Phoebe as one who "serves the church". 
So, the great Biblical translators of his
tory disagree with the liberals who want tc 
make Phoebe into a "Deaconess". In order 
to find a translation that uses the tern 
"Deaconess" one must look to such obscure 
translations as Williams or Montgomery. 
The Amplified Bible produced by Zondervar 
uses the term "Deaconess" but this versior 
admits to being more of a comparative read
ing which amplifies shades of meaning than 
to an absolute accurate translation. No 
major translation which has been broadly 
accepted in the field of Biblical scholar
ship has used the term "Deaconess".

FOURTH
Fourth, there are others who attempt to 

justify the ordination of women from "stre
tchy" interpretations of I Timothy 3: 11 
which refers to Deacons' wives. Again no 
major translation supports this interpreta
tion of the Deacon's Wife as being an or
dained person. The major translations of 
Scripture avoid use of the word Deaconess . 
Notable translations such as the King James 
and New King James.Today's English Version, 
and the New International Version all refer 
to the Deacons' Wives. Some versions such 
as the American Standard Version, the New 
American Standard Bible, and the Weymouth 
Translation simply use the term "women". 
Again, we must look to such obscure trans
lations as Williams and Montgomery to find 
the term "Deaconess" used even though the 
word diakonon is not even used. An entire
ly different word {ywaiKotc} is used 
which istranslated "Women" or "wives".There 
is no justification whatever in teaching 
that I Timothy 3: 11 is in reference to an 
ordained office of the Church. This is 
simply a reference to the wives of the Dea
cons.

So, the world of Biblical scholarship is 
overwhelmingly set against the ordination 
of women. Those who are promoting the or
dination of women in the Southern Baptist 
Convention have done nothing more than to 
stoop to scurrilous and dubious methods of 
interpretation to support their contentions. 
It is a matter of eisegesis.lt is a lame ef 
fort at proof texting. This false teaching 
is immanating from some of our Seminaries 
and it is time for Southern Baptists to 
call a halt to it. It is quite unbiblical.

eisegesis.lt


ALCOHOL ON THC WAKE POKEST CAMPUS
The death of a Wake Forest Senior who 

was on his way home from a Beer drinking 
party has brought to light an alarming pat
tern of liquor and alcoholism on the Wake 
Forest University Campus. The revelation 
comes just weeks after Todd Jones was kil
led in an automobile accident after leaving 
a Beer Party and officials determined that 
he was driving under the influence of al
cohol. It also follows a statement by Wake 
Forest officials which is printed elsewhere 
in this paper in which officials almost 
bragged about how Wake Forest students were 
"policing themselves".

In the wake of the tragedy, Mrs. Amelia 
Little, a former graduate student at Wake 
Forest and the Director of Residency Life 
until last June, released the results of a 
recent survey done on the Wake Forest Cam
pus in relation to drinking on the 
Campus. The Survey revealed that 
90% of the Wake Forest Students drink and 
that 8% of the students acknowledged that 
they are problem drinkers. It was also re
vealed that 47% of the Students said that 
at least one time from August through Octo
ber they couldn't remember what had happen
ed to them while drinking.

An alarming 64% of the students said 
that within* the 3 month period they had 
driven after drinking too much and 30% of 
the students confessed that they had missed 
at least one class during the 3 month per
iod because they had a hangover.

Here are the shocking results of things 
the students say have happened to them at 
least once during the 3 month period cover
ed by the Survey:

- 38% said that they drove while drink
ing

- 77% said that they had a hangover.
- 30% said they got nauseated because 
of drinking

- 6% said that they missed class after 
having several drinks

- 5% said that they went to class after 
having several drinks

- 6% said that they think they received 
a lower grade because of drinking

- 8% acknowledged that they had gotten 
into a fight after drinking

-12% acknowledged to damaging property 
or pulling a fire alarm after drinking

-9% of the students started drinking 
after arriving at the Wake Forest Cm- 
pus

-Some students acknowledged drinking as 
early as 10 years of age.

NEW EFFORTS
According to the February 5 issue of the 

Winston Salem Journal, officials of the 
University are considering new efforts to 
contain the problem. John Anderson, Vice- 
President of Administration and Planning 
for Wake Forest outlined several steps that 
are being taken which include advertising 
in the Student Newspaper and On Campus Rad
io that Students who drink can get counsel
ing. The University is also considering 
the hiring of someone to co-ordinate the 
University's alcohol awareness programs and 
a crack down on violations of campus drink
ing rules. What are these drinking rules?

These rules include having non-alcoholic 
drinks and food at parties where alcohol is 
served.

Anderson said: "We are not saying to 
students, 'Don't use alcohol'. We do want 
them to know how to responsibly use it, 

though." That makes about as much sense as 
trying to teach a student how to "responsi
bly" inject himself with morphine or co
caine. There is no "responsible" way to 
use alcohol.

About half of those who responded to the 
Survey said that they drank to relax or to 
have fun. 23% said that they liked the 
taste of alcohol and 14% said that they 
drank to get drunk.

Chaplain Ed Christman said that "If stu
dents drink when they want to relax, what 
is going to happen when they are under 
greater pressure out of school? It is an 
innocent enough looking pattern now but it 
will only get worse." Christman also said 
that Jones' accident dramatized the need 
for new programs to deal with alcohol 
abuse.

WHAT BAPTISTS SUSPECTED

This recent tragedy, along with the re
velation of the Survey, reveals what some 
Baptists have suspected for a long time.

This tragic picture of Campus Life at 
Wake Forest University has surfaced at a 
time when rumors are making the rounds 
that Wake Forest will bring a proposal back 
to the North Carolina Convention that 
would again include Wake Forest in the 
Co-operative Program Budget unless Churches 
specifically exclude the University. Of 
course,this means a change in the"Covenant" 
relationship which automatically excluded 
Wake Forest from the Co-operative Program 
Budget and stipulated that Wake Forest 
would not receive any Co-operative Program 
Funds unless local churches specifically 
designated that Wake Forest was to partici
pate in their Co-operative Program giving. 
Under this plan, income from North Carolina 
Baptists to Wake Forest fell from more than 
a million dollars per year to slightly a- 
bove $400,000 this year. The issue has be
come divisive in many churches as Wake For
est alumni have often pressured their pas
tors who in turn pressured the churches to 
reinclude Wake Forest in their Co-opera
tive Program giving. While conducting a 
funeral in another city recently this wri
ter was-approached by a man who told of how 
his churcn had become so divided over the 
issue because the Pastor and a small group 
of people in the church were adamant in 
pushing and pressuring the church to stipu
late to the Convention that Wake Forest 
could participate in their Co-operative Pro
gram giving. The church has suffered dras
tic declines and some left the Church over 
the issue.

The change in the Covenant relationship 
that is now being rumored would place the 
North Carolina Convention right back into 
the same sick situation with which this 
Convention grappled for years. Apparently 
there are still those about the State who 
are suffering under the illusion that they 
can force North Carolina Baptists to sup
port things that are unconscionable to them. 
The proposal that is now circulating would 
open a Pandora's Box of designation such as 
North Carolina has never seen before and 
will be a "budget busting" move of major 
proportions'.

SUPPORT
After making several contacts about the 

State, we have discovered that there is 
little support for the proposal that is now 

being rumored. There is general unhappiness 
with the conditions that now prevail on the 
Wake Forest Campus and there is consider
able sentiment to sever all ties completely 
with the University. There are many 
who believe that the Convention should not 
even handle designated funds on the behalf 
of Wake Forest. It is more apparent 
than ever that Wake Forest is real
ly not any different than Carolina, State 
or any other state university. In fact, 
many Pastors are having much better experi
ences with the State Universities than with 
some Baptist colleges. Call them "old 
fashioned" or "backward" or whatever you 
want - most North Carolina Baptists believe 
that drinking of alcoholic beverages should 
not be allowed on Baptist Campuses. Of 
course, when a College or University de
liberately recruits and admits students who 
have a history of drinking before they get 
to the College Campus, we need not expect 
anything but problems from that kind of stu
dent body. While Wake Forest has been long 
on recruiting students from out of state - 
especially in the Northeast Corridor - 
good Baptist Students from North Carolina 
have been rejected. Good, clean cut Bap
tist Students from typical North Carolina 
High Schools have been rejected while the 
boozing types from the Northeast have been 
accepted. Baptists are not too excited a- 
bout that kind of policy.

An Associational Missionary stated to 
this writer that there should be no drink
ing whatever on the Wake Forest Campus or 
any other Baptist College Campus. A Pas
tors' Conference President stated his dis
may at the situation on the Wake Campus and 
stated his opposition to any move that 
would again put Wake Forest back into the 
Co-operative Program Budget.
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RESOLUTION
CONTINUED FROM PAGE FOUR

a copy of this resolution to the members of 
the Executive Committee of the Southern 
Baptist Convention, to all members of the 
Baptist Joint Committee on Public Affairs, 
and to its Executive Director.

Approved and adopted this 15th day of 
November 1983.

David M. Vess(Signed)
Chairman, Board of Deacons 
Southside.Baptist Church 
Birmingham, Alabama

LIBERATION THEOLOGY
CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE
and say, "We are the people's government." 
Our government may have its flaws but it 
has produced the greatest country on earth 
with a maximum amount of freedom. We 
don't have to apologize to the liberation 
theologians or any other Marxist thinkers 
for what has been accomplished with the 
capitalistic, free enterprise system. We 
also have greater religious liberty than 
any country on earth. Liberation Theology 
will bring strife and death but it will 
never evangelize the world. It is not New 
Testament theology.
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